
 

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 034 OF 2019 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/83/97 

 

 

18 April 2019 

 

 

Powerboat races in St. Paul's Bay - April 2019 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies mariners that Powerboat 

races will be held in St. Paul’s Bay from Friday 26th April 2019 to Sunday 28th April 2019 

between 0830 hours and 1700 hour each day, weather permitting.   

 

Navigation will be restricted within the area bounded by the imaginary lines between 

points S, T, U, V, W, X, Y and Z, as shown in blue on attached chart, between 0830 

hours and 1700 hours each day. 

 

A number of mega buoys will be laid within the area in the following positions A, A1, B, 

C, C1, D, E, F, G, H and I for the races as indicated on attached chart: 

 

POSITION  LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) Colour 

 

A   35º 57’.277   014º 24’.364  Chequered 

A1   35º 57’.205   014º 24’.397  Chequered 

B   35º 57’.336   014º 24’.642  Yellow 

C   35º 57’.675   014º 25’.182  Yellow 

C1   35º 57’.637   014º 25’.228  Green 

D   35º 57’.845   014º 25’.076  Yellow   

E   35º 57’.872   014º 24’.838  Yellow 

F   35º 57’.508   014º 24’.423  Red 

G   35º 57’.209   014º 23’.754  Yellow 

H   35º 57’.144   014º 23’.757  Yellow 

I   35º 57’.109   014º 23’.814  Yellow 

 

The mega buoys will be replaced by other buoys during the night and will have a yellow 

flashing light. 

 

Quay below Tarragon restaurant is to be kept clear during the above mentioned date 

and time. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mariners are instructed not to enter the restricted area on the mentioned dates and 

times stated above. They are to cooperate with the organizers and Maritime 

Enforcement officers in the area. Moreover they are to obey any instructions given by 

Valletta Port Control (Valletta VTS) on VHF channel 12. 

 

Charts Affected: BA 211A, 211B, 2537 and 2538  




